Monroe Country Club Newsletter

October, 2006


IMPORTANT MEMBER MEETING:
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On Saturday, November 18, 2006 @ 1:00 PM we will hold a meeting for all members in MCC’s Clubhouse.

Topics of discussion are to include:

· Future plans for renovations and improvements of our golf course
· Pro Shop renovations

· Methods of financing the renovations and improvements

· Board Member elections

Your attendance, ideas, feedback and approvals are needed in order for us to move forward.  Please plan your schedules around this meeting so that you are able to attend.

We look forward to seeing all of you there.

Blue Flags = Tee Box Renovations
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Some of you have noticed the blue flags near tee box numbers 2 , 5 and 9.  These flags are marking the locations of upcoming tee box renovations. 
These renovations are all part of our ongoing plans for course improvements.  We will be discussing these improvements at the November 18th Member Meeting (detailed above).
Doug’s Digs: by Doug Belmont, Course Superintendent
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We have purchased a new tractor and a front-loader which will help with routine maintenance and will also enable us to perform other course improvements such as additional drainage projects.
[image: image5.jpg]


We have acquired 10 – 3 ½ ft. trees (Blue Spruce and Norway Spruce).  These trees will be planted in a nursery section on our property and when they are more mature, they will be transplanted in needed spots of our course.

This month we will be replacing worn and damaged irrigation valves and sprinklers.

Later in November we will begin “top dressing” our greens in preparation for Winter.

Our course remains in good playing condition.

If you have questions, suggestions or concerns regarding the maintenance of our course, please email them to: info@monroecountryclubny.com using the subject line: “Doug’s Digs”
50 / 50 Raffle:

In an effort to raise money to plant new trees along the 5th fairway and the 3rd hole, we are having a 50/50 raffle with a ticket donation of $100. each.  There will be 6 cash prizes including the Grand prize of $7,000!! 
100% of the money raised will be spent on tree restoration. Please speak to any Board member or Pete Marotta about purchasing your raffle tickets.  The drawing will be at our December 9th Holiday Party.  Please help us help our course.
Holiday Party:
Circle the date, December 9th for MCC's Holiday Party.  Time and details are forthcoming. Join us all and help to make this family event a big success.  Santa may be making an appearance and the big 50/50 raffle will be drawn.  We look forward to seeing all of you there.
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2006 Tournament of Champions:

John Dix and Peter Cassidy tied with 47 points each in the 'extremely modified' “Stableford” scoring system, to tie for the Championship.  Mr. Dix waited on the first tee for the play-off to begin, but due to circumstances beyond anyone's control, Mr. Cassidy was unable to participate in the play-off.  The committee pondered the situation and concluded it would be in the best interest of the tournament and in the spirit of good sportsmanship that John and Peter were deemed Co-Champions. Mr. Lee finished 1 point out with 46 points.  Congratulations to all the participants that qualified.
2006 Governor Cup:
In fairly easy fashion, Pete Marotta Sr. and Chris Smith defeated the team of Peter Cassidy and Rob McHugh Jr.  4 & 3. This marks the first time in recent memory that the finals were finished before December 1.  Congratulations to Messrs. Marotta and Smith.
2006 Player of the Year:
The history of MCC has seen a plethora of outstanding golfers.  A few generations ago it was golfers such as Constantino, Tubby Styles, and Watson. Many years ago, it was Shea, Cornaby, Cassidy and McHale.  The past 10 years the names of Flynn, Marotta, Buchanan, Waaland and Smith have been omnipresent as winners of various club tournaments.  However, until this year, there was never an official Player of the Year for MCC.  This year, MCC Club Historian, Peter Cassidy, devised a year long point system based on how one finished in all Club team and individual events to determine an "Official POY".   In an extremely close race, John Dix was declared the first "Official" Player of the Year at Monroe CC.   Peter Cassidy although not winning any event in 2006, played consistently well enough in tournaments to finish in second place.  It is certainly evident that picking the right partners is just as important to playing well.  Congratulations are certainly in order to John.   By John Dix, MCC Narcissist
Final 2006 MCC POY Standings:
1st.   John Dix

2nd.  Peter Cassidy

3rd.  Billy Buchanan

4th.  Dan Parrinelli

5th.  Jerry McAuliff

6th.  Scott McWatters

7th.  John Douthit

7th.  James Marotta

7th.  Rob Smith

7th.  Arthur Laurent

7th.  Pete Marotta Sr.

7th.  Chris Smith

MCC Website Update:

Please visit the MCC website at:  www.monroecountryclubny.com and see the new section entitled “Hole By Hole View”.  This new section includes a hole by hole narrative, including pictures of each hole on our course.  We are hoping that players and future prospective members who have not been to our course can gain a real perspective on how our course lays out.

You can get to this new section of our website by clicking the button that says “Hole By Hole View” on the right hand side of the opening page.

Golf Quotes:
"I have a tip that can take five strokes off anyone's golf game. It is called an eraser." -Arnold Palmer

"Golf is a game in which you yell "fore"... shoot six... and write down five." -Paul Harvey

"Swing hard in case you hit it." -Dan Marino

"It took me seventeen years to get three thousand hits in baseball. I did it in one afternoon on the golf course." -Hank Aaron

"I know I'm getting better at golf because I'm hitting fewer spectators." -Gerald Ford

"His nerve, his memory, and I can't remember the third thing." -Lee Trevino, on the three things an aging golfer looses.

"I had played so poorly recently, I started thinking that maybe I should do something else. Then I saw my friends going to work everyday and realized that my life wasn't so bad." -Steve Pate

“If you drink, don't drive.  Don't even putt.”  ~Dean Martin
They call it golf because all of the other four-letter words were taken.  ~Raymond Floyd
Give me the fresh air, a beautiful partner, and a nice round of golf, and you can keep the fresh air and the round of golf.  ~Jack Benny

  Pete Cassidy            John Dix
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